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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

December 22, 2022 
 

Bruce L. McDermott, Esq. 

Murtha Cullina LLP 

One Century Tower 

265 Church Street 

New Haven, CT 06510 

bmcdermott@murthalaw.com  
 

RE: PETITION NO. 1549  – The Connecticut Light and Power Company d/b/a Eversource Energy 

petition for a declaratory ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, 

for the proposed 1714 Line Rebuild Project consisting of the replacement and reconductoring of 

approximately 9.4 miles of its existing Nos. 1714, 1720, and 1222 115-kilovolt (kV) electric 

transmission lines and one structure along its 1637 line within existing Eversource electric 

transmission right-of-way between Eversource’s Weston Substation, 85 Weston Street in Weston 

and the United Illuminating Company’s Old Town Substation, 122 Kaechele Place in Bridgeport, 

Connecticut traversing Weston, Fairfield, Easton and Bridgeport and related electric transmission 

line and substation improvements. 
 

Dear Attorney McDermott: 
 

In response to your request of December 8, 2022, during a regular meeting held on December 22, 2022, the 

Connecticut Siting Council (Council) granted party status in Petition No. 1549 to the United Illuminating 

Company. 
 

All filings submitted to the Council must consist of an original and 15 copies with the petition number, 

properly collated and paginated, and bound.  In accordance with the State Solid Waste Management Plan, 

the Council is requesting that all filings be submitted on recyclable paper, primarily regular weight white 

office paper.  Please avoid using heavy stock paper, colored paper, and metal or plastic binders and 

separators.  It is also requested that an electronic version of all filings be sent to siting.council@ct.gov. 
 

The Council’s preferred service to parties and intervenors is electronic mail.  If you wish to receive hard 

copies of documents via regular mail, please notify the Council in writing.  Parties and intervenors are 

required to serve all other parties and intervenors a copy of any material submitted in this petition, unless 

service is waived.  A copy of the current service list for this matter can be found on the Council’s website.  
 

Copies of all documents filed to date in this matter are available for your review at the Council’s office and 

on the Council’s website under pending matters.  Please contact me if you require any further information 

regarding the Council’s procedure. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Melanie Bachman  

Executive Director 
 

MAB/RDM/laf  
 

c:   Service List, dated December 22, 2022 
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